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At 6:32 p.m., President Elect Bob Davis call the September 8, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board meeting to order after reporting President George Ammermann was in the hospital.  Attendees: Bob Davis,  Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Sandy Foss, Jose Contreras, Carol Calentine,  Doug Biggs, Linda Bruno, Dale Odvody and Larcey Dick.
Minutes The August 11, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles submitted a written report for the Board for August 2011, which will be attached to the minutes. The GCMG Treasury balance as of August 31, 2011 was $12,000.69. 
Bob reported concern the SGC (Schertz Community Garden) subaccount was -$89.93. He requested the Board transfer money into the account. Bob Davis inquired on the progress of the expense report for the SCG. Linda reported it would be completed as soon as the Policies and Procedure Manual is completed. She reported a donation of $500 from Mary Bowe to the SCG will be put in the SGC sub-account. 
The check for background checks of the class 23 students has been sent to Travis Franke and the forms mailed. They are expected to be returned in about 2 weeks. The operations subaccount will pay for background checks. 

The Texas A&M 10% surcharge for class 23 amount needs to be calculated and a check sent. Bob Teweles will check with Travis on the procedure. Jose will determine the amount needed to pay. 

Committee Reports

Education    Linda Bruno will request ideas for future workshops and classes from the membership at the September meeting. Linda is looking for volunteers to sit on the Education Committee and put a request in the newsletter. 

Volunteer Opportunities   Carol Calentine reported work on the county building landscaping project has been held up until some construction by the county is completed. Carol MyCue, chairperson for the project, is submitting a plan and projected costs for the project. Some funding will come from the Tor Grant. County Commissioner Jim Wolverton is her contact.
Clara Mae Marcotte, Chairman of the Red Barn projects, has sent out her completed list of volunteers for Ag-Days in October. Carol is looking for a Co-Chair for Clara Mae. Some projects after the AG-Days, are in the planning for indoor activities at the Barn for youth.  

Gina Mullen, who chairs the garden project at the Red Barn is asking for some expert advice on planning and planting. After discussion, Linda said she and Ann Odvody would call Gina and offer to visit the garden with her. 

Gina Mullen has volunteered to attend the Junior Master Gardener Specialist Class.  

Carol reported a request from Sayla to help with a project to clean up a gravesite of a Guadalupe County pioneer, Mr. Swift, at the Vaughn Cemetery near TLU.  Sayla is a Sequin youth leadership organization. Contact is Lauren Mandaville.  Organizer for the project is Vanessa. 
Carol also reported there will be sign-up sheets for any future GCMG projects which will have in and out for each GCMG member who participates and then will be turned into Dale. These sheets may be used to support GCMG activities for Travis Franke. 

Publicity   Peggy Jones requested funds for signage on the new display board. Linda made a motion to spend up to $100 for the sign.  Doug seconded the motion. There was discussion and the motion passed. 

She reported Flickr, the software for the newsletter to keep a photo album, is not free after 250 pictures.  There is a charge of about $30 per month. Peggy and Jerilyn Preston will look for alternatives. 
Bob  reminded the Board a replacement needs to be found for the Publicity Chairmen. 
Announcements   It was reported George should be home from the hospital in about a week. Liz Romero will be the contact for information on George’s progress and helping with George’s needs once he is home. 
By-laws / Policies and Procedures   Board members received a draft of the by-laws with all changes via email this week so Board members could review the by-laws prior to the meeting.  Each change, including moving indemnification from the by-laws to the policies and procedure manual, was discussed by the Board as Linda reviewed the draft proposal.   A motion was made to approve the newly revised by-laws by Sandy and seconded by Linda.  Discussion continued on the distribution process to the membership. The by-laws will be sent out via email to the membership by September 15th.  Bob Davis will send a memo explaining the process and need for new by-laws. The by-laws process will be on the September agenda. Anyone not receiving email will receive a copy in the mail.  The membership will vote on the revised by-laws at the October meeting. The motion was voted on and carried. 

Bob thanked Linda for all her work on the Bylaws and Policies and Procedures. 

Linda distributed the Table of Contents for the Policy and Procedure Manual and the policies that currently have gone through the P&P committee. They will continue to come to the Board members by email as they are developed. The Manual should be competed for the November meeting. 
SGC   Linda requested the Board consider an Honorary Master Gardener Award to County Commissioner Jim Wolverton, for his support of the SCG. Linda would like the award to remain a surprise and give him the honor at the November 12, Appreciation Day at the SGC when the other County Commissioners will be present.   Linda made a motion to name Jim Wolverton as an Honorary Member of the GCMG. Doug seconded the motion.  After discussion, the motion carried.  

Linda reported on her update to the County Commissioners Court this week. She did a 15 minute presentation with pictures on the progress of the garden from the beginning to present day. She requested an additional 5 years added to the present lease which is now 2014. The Commissioner’s Court requested a formal written contract. Linda will work with CC Jim Wolverton to put together the contract. 
Bob Davis said he hopes when we have a Junior Master Gardener Program that they will be involved with the garden. 

Matt Marianda, County Extension Agent for 4H and Youth Development, would like to have the 4H grow a vegetable garden and will present a plan to the Board. 
Saturday the 10th the new beds for the Boy Scouts will be completed. 

Linda is exploring the lease of beds for 10% of the crop for Raycap.  ? 
Jim Wolverton has requested the GCMG consider a change in the name of the SCG to more reflect the overall function of the garden.  Linda asked the Board to give it some thought.

Class 23   Jose reported Class 23 is going great. Evaluations are good. He asked about volunteers hours for mentoring and was assured by the Board those were considered volunteer hours. He has asked students to report at the monthly meetings their progress as a class.  Students will visit the GCMG office on a Monday and report back the activities to the class. It was agreed that Jose would have approval for projects and hours for the class. 
Adjournment
As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Attachments:
GCMG Treasurer Report of August, 2011.
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